
 ENGINEERING & PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT PROPOSED AGENDA 
CONFERENCE MEETING OF THE MOBILE COUNTY COMMISSION 

 
10:00 AM July 18, 2024 

 
 

CONSIDER TAKING THE FOLLOWING ACTION ON AGENDA ITEMS: 
  
1) APPROVE preliminary and final plat of Heron Bay 

Estates (3 lots, Johnson Road, District 3), 
requested by the Engineering and Public 
Works Department. 

      
2) APPROVE amending contract for CCP-014-2023D, Mobile 

County Soccer Complex - Practice Fields and 
Parking Area, between the Mobile County 
Commission and Duplantis Design Group, P.C., 
dated December 8, 2023, due to scope changes 
in the project requirements.  The revised 
project description will read as CCP-014-
2023D, Mobile County Soccer Complex - Phase 
2 - Four Permanent Fields and Parking Area, 
requested by the Engineering and Public 
Works Department. 

      
3) APPROVE professional services contract with Roberts 

Civil Engineering, LLC to provide condition 
ratings of pavement, sidewalks, curb and 
gutters, and roadway striping along Mobile 
County roads, for a total contract cost of 
$87,500.00,to be paid from Cost Center 081, 
Fund 111, requested by the Engineering and 
Public Works Department. 

      
4) APPROVE commitment letter for Strengthening Mobility 

and Revolutionizing Transportation (SMART) 
Program funding application in partnership 
with the Alabama Department of 
Transportation and the City of Mobile.  The 
funds will be used for advanced technology 
upgrades at signalized intersections to 
improve traffic operations and reduce 
traffic congestion. This application does 
not include a financial commitment from the 
county, requested by the Engineering and 
Public Works Department. 
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5) ADOPT Resolution No. 1, approving Engineer's Maps 

and Reports containing preliminary details 
in connection with the construction and 
improvement of certain hard surfaced roads, 
hard surfaced bridges, and surface water 
drainage facilities and specifying certain 
details respecting the improvements referred 
to in the said Engineering Reports for the 
Mobile County Commission 2024 Transportation 
Pay-As-You-Go Program, and amount of bonds 
proposed to be issued therefor, requested by 
the Engineering and Public Works Department. 

      
6) ADOPT Resolution No. 2, to approve publication of 

Notice Pursuant to Requirements of Alabama 
Law for the Mobile County Commission 2024 
Transportation Pay-As-You-Go Program, 
requested by the Engineering and Public 
Works Department. 

      
7) ADOPT Resolution No. 3, calling a Special Election 

by the Electors of Mobile County on the 
question of the issuance of $82,000,000.00 
principal amount of Pay-As-You-Go Road, 
Bridge, and Drainage Facilities Bonds of the 
County and the levy of a tax for the payment 
thereof, for the Mobile County Commission 
2024 Transportation, Pay-As-You-Go Program, 
requested by the Engineering and Public 
Works Department. 

      
8) APPROVE Non-Reimbursable Agreement for Relocation of 

Utility Facilities on Public Right-of-Way 
with South Alabama Utilities, for Project 
MCR-2020-205, Monroe Lane - Grade, Drain, 
Base, and Pave (GDBP).  There is no cost to 
Mobile County for this relocation, requested 
by the Engineering and Public Works 
Department. 
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9) RECOMMEND assenting to the County Engineer's approval 

of an extension of the approval for the 
following preliminary plat for one (1) year 
from the previous date of approval, 
requested by the Engineering and Public 
Works Department: 

• Heritage Lake Phase 2B and 2C 

      
10) AUTHORIZE advertising and receiving bids for CCP-014-

2023D, Mobile County Soccer Complex - Phase 
2 - Four Permanent Fields and Parking Area, 
requested by the Engineering and Public 
Works Department. 

      
11) APPROVE the functional reclassification of the 

following road as listed below: 
 
Walker Lane - Residential 

From: Broad Branch Road 
To:   End of maintenance 

      
12) APPROVE application to the Alabama Department of 

Transportation for FY 2025 Local Roads 
Safety Initiative (LRSI) funding, requested 
by the Engineering and Public Works 
Department. 

      
13) ADOPT resolution and approve agreement authorizing 

Alabama Power Company to provide power for a 
new traffic signal and streetlights at one 
(1) new signalized intersection, Snow Road 
North at Blackwell Nursery Road South, 
requested by the Engineering and Public 
Works Department. 

      
 


